

CITY OF PITTSBURGH

DEPARTMENT OF MOBILITY & INFRASTRUCTURE

CITY-COUNTY BUILDING

September 30th, 2021

President and Members of City Council City of Pittsburgh

RE: Green Light – East End Updates

Dear Members of City Council:

Enclosed is a proposed resolution authorizing the Mayor and Director of the Department of Mobility and Infrastructure (DOMI) to execute relevant agreements to receive grant funding from the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation's Green Light – Go Grant for the East End Signal Retiming Project further providing for an agreement and expenditures not to exceed ONE HUNDRED THIRTY TWO THOUSAND (\$132,000.00) dollars for this stated purpose. The grant requires a match from the City of Pittsburgh in the amount of THIRTY THREE THOUSAND (\$33,000.00) dollars for a total project cost of ONE HUNDRED SIXTY FIVE THOUSAND (\$165,000.00) dollars for this stated purpose.

Your favorable consideration of the attached proposed Resolution is hereby requested.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Lucas
Kimberly Lucas

Acting Director

KL/JS/smy